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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 
 

Please be advised that the Electronic Data Transfer (EDT) 
service is now fully operational. 

 
 
All Claims and OBEC files received by the EDT service prior to 5:00 a.m. on Sunday, 
January 13, 2008 were processed; however, in some cases Claims Error or Batch Edit reports 
may not have been successfully transmitted back from the ministry to your EDT mailbox.   
 
Claims Error and Batch Edit reports generated after 12:01 a.m. on Friday, January 11, 2008 will 
be resent by the ministry to your EDT mailbox.  If you are missing any reports transmitted prior 
to Friday, January 11, 2008 please contact the EDT Helpdesk at 1 800 262-6524 to request a 
recreate. 
 
Claims and OBEC files sent to the EDT service after 5:00 a.m. on Sunday, January 13, 2008 
must be resubmitted to the ministry. 
 
Cut-off for EDT claim submissions for January 2008 has been extended to Friday,  
January 25, 2008 for payment on February 15, 2008.  EDT claim files received after that date 
will be processed on a best effort basis. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


